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MONTHLY FOCUS

It takes a whole community to raise a child.
Working together, we will make a difference.

Welcome to the new school year! 
Our learners are now settled in their classes for this school year.  
Our staff would like you to know that we believe “it takes a whole
community to raise a child”. We value a community approach that
includes the diverse voices of our smun’eem, staff, and families.
Together, we strive to create a learning environment where “We
Hold Each Other Up” (M. Gray-Smith). By modelling an inquiry-
mindset, mutual respect is given, kindness is felt, patience is
practiced, and problems are solved with understanding and
empathy. An inquiry approach means being open to new learning
and taking informed action.

Our hope is that each of our MAB smun’eem 
• knows that they are special and that they matter.
• feels belonging, safety, and acceptance.
• experiences joy and laughter every day.
• can name at least two adults in the school who know, value, and
encourage them.
• understands F.A.I.L. means “First Attempt In Learning”.
• loves to learn, and can respond to the following questions with
purpose: 

What are you learning and why is it important? 
How is it going with your learning? 

What are your next steps?
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Maple Bay Elementary School  Information

School Hours & Supervision

School Life

Bussing

All students who take the bus must be registered with the school district Transportation Department. 
You may register for bussing on the School District website: https://sd79.bc.ca/services/transportation/.
Students who are accompanying a friend home and who do not regularly ride the bus must also be
registered as a bus student or they cannot ride the bus. For any transportation inquiries please call 250-
748-0321 local 276. A photo bus pass will be printed for each student once ridership has been approved
there is no fee for the initial bus pass. Replacement fee for lost and altered passes is $10.00. Payment can
be made for replacement passes via e-transfer to buspasspayments@sd79.bc.ca or by credit card at 250-
748-1066 ext 276
NOTE: Purchasing a bus pass does not register your student. You much register first, please see above.
Please do not send money if your student is not registered for the bus.

Pick Up and Drop off of Students

• Parents dropping off or picking up students must use the student drop off lane adjacent to the Bus Zone
at the east side of the school or park on Donnay Drive.
• Parking is not allowed in the drop-off lane.  Please do not park in the red zone.
• Pick-up, drop-off or parking is not permitted in the Staff parking lot with the exception of use of the
handicapped parking. 

mailto:buspasspayments@sd79.bc.ca
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Student Code of Conduct



OFFICE PROCEDURES ~ Ensuring Student Safety
Emergency Contact Information
It is vital that we have up to date emergency contact phone numbers for parents, guardians and those
designated as emergency contacts. In the case of an emergency, staff contact parents first but an
emergency contact for your child is necessary in case we cannot contact a parent. Please Note:
Students can only be released to a parent or someone that the parent has designated as an
emergency contact. 
Visitors        
Any visitor to the school including parents or other relations to a student must report to the Office and
sign in and sign out when coming and leaving the school. 
Late Students     
Students who are late to school must enter through the main door and check in with the school
secretary before continuing to class. 
Leaving the School During the Day  
Students leaving the school to go to a medical appointment, go home ill etc. must sign out through the
Office.
Absences 
Please contact the Office if a student will be absent. Long-term absences for illness or vacations
should be reported to the Office.  
Email: maplebayheadsecretary@sd79.bc.ca or Phone: 250-746-7541
Student Illness or Accident 
If a student is ill or seriously injured, parents will be notified immediately. Please Note: We cannot
provide proper facilities for students who are ill with ‘flu or other contagious infections and that every
family needs an emergency contact where the student can be sent under these circumstances.
Reminder to complete Daily Health Check. Do not send your child to school ill.
Allergies/Medication
Please ensure that current information and medication is in the office. Students are not to have
medication on them. All medication is administered through the office. 
Personal Belongings, School Supplies and Electronic Devices
Maple Bay School cannot be responsible for any lost or damaged personal items. Please ensure all school
supplies, indoor runners, water bottles, and other belongings sent to school are labelled. Electronic devices
should stay home; if brought to school, the device may not be used during the school day and must be kept in
students bag, turned-off. Students may use the school phone in the office should they need to contact family.

Hardship
Where financial hardship exists that would prevent student participation in a curricular or co-curricular activity,
fees will be waived. Fees and deposits will not become a barrier to participation in required activities or
programs as per Admin Procedure 506-Financial Hardship.

Communication
At Maple Bay School we feel home and school communication is crucial to help our students and your children
succeed. As part of that process teachers will use this agenda planner every day. We ask you to read the
agenda every night and sign it as well as writing your own questions and comments when needed. Phone calls
are always welcome and most teachers use e-mail as well.
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Indigenous Education and Support
 ‘Uy’skweyul! Tansi! 

Welcome to a fantastic year of growth and learning. Indigenous education staff work throughout the
district to foster inclusive classrooms where every student feels a sense of belonging and experiences
academic success. 

If your child has Indigenous ancestry - First Nations, Métis or Inuit, (documentation is NOT required)
and you would like to self-identify, please see the school secretary for a self-identification form. Each
year your child will be funded for and included in Indigenous Education programs.  Almost all
programs will be delivered in the regular classroom, to ALL students. You will be asked to give
permission for any activities offered outside of the regular class.  If you have self-identified with the
school in previous years, you do NOT need to do a new form each year.
 
You can opt out of Indigenous Education services at any time by notifying the Indigenous Education
staff in person or in writing either at your school or through the district office 250 748 0321 ext 235, or
email at ined@sd79.bc.ca   

 As you may know, in 2017, the Federal Government changed from using the term Aboriginal people
to using Indigenous Peoples when referring to First Nations, Métis & Inuit peoples. This change
acknowledges the rights of Indigenous Peoples as outlined in the UN Declaration of the Rights of
Indigenous Peoples.   
https://www.un.org/development/desa/indigenouspeoples/wp-
content/uploads/sites/19/2018/11/UNDRIP_E_web.pdf 
It will take us some time to transition to the new language so you may see the terms Indigenous and
Aboriginal both used. 

We are looking forward to a positive school year together! 
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Board Policies and Administrative Procedures 
For the full handbook of board policies & administrative procedures, please visit:
https://sd79.bc.ca/board-of-education/policies-and-procedures/

https://www.un.org/development/desa/indigenouspeoples/wp-content/uploads/sites/19/2018/11/UNDRIP_E_web.pdf
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MAB‘s Framework for Enhancing Student Learning
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SCHOOL GOALS

Based on the needs of our students, our priorities to enhance student success during the 2023/2024 school year, is to
continue to build an engaged and inclusive learning community that fosters a sense of belonging and a shared identity
by focusing on: 

1. Social Emotional well-being and taking care of mental health ~
• Big Idea ~ We all have mental health and social-emotional needs.  
• Our Guiding Question ~ How can we be personally and socially aware and responsible?  
• Our Collective Learning Intention~ I can be personally and socially aware and responsible by: 
1. naming and knowing my feelings and emotions; 
2. naming, knowing, and doing what I need to do to manage my feelings and emotions; 
3. noticing other people’s feelings, emotions, and SEL needs; 
4. understanding that other people might have feelings, emotions and needs that are the same or different
than my own; and 
5. knowing what I can do to support other people’s learning, feelings, emotions, and needs.  
Collective Actions ~ talk feelings everyday to build student vocabulary to describe feelings & emotions. Teach
programs such as EASE, CALM, ZONES, and Mental Health Curriculum.

2. Social Awareness and Responsibility ~ by focusing on this core competency, students will become
more socially aware and responsible resulting in the development of a welcoming and inclusive
school community where people feel safe and have a sense of belonging. We will look for evidence of
individuals contributing positively to our community and learning environment; empathizing with
others and appreciating their perspectives; resolving problems peacefully; and developing and
sustaining healthy relationships.
Collective Actions ~ a school-wide problem-solving approachfollowing a process of restitution: 1. name the
problem, 2. name our part in the problem, 3. individuals, with adult support, brainstorm ways to correct their
mistakes, and 4. parties come together to resolve the conflict peacefully. Restitution focuses on how people
can creatively correct their mistakes emphasizing positive solutions. Mistakes are viewed by all as opportunities
to learn and grow. We learn to make things right with people.

3. Literacy ~ In grades 3 - 7, 
a) Oral Reading Fluency has surfaced as an area of vulnerability. Actions ~ whole class daily fluency practice
(partner reading, choral reading, and/or monthly poems). Small groups across the intermediate grades for
targeted practice. 
b) Writing:  focus on personal response writing to be aligned with District Wide Write in grades 4 - 7. Explicitly
teach the Island Lieracy’s Writing Continuum because it represents growth over time, and it offers opportunities
for consistent, collaborative, strength-based conversations between and among students, teachers and
parents. 
https://sd79.bc.ca/wp-content/uploads/ILN-Writing-Continuum-final-1.pdf
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Spotlight on Learning 

Primary students have been learning
about having confidence and courage
when learning through the storybook
called The Dot. The Dot is the story of
a caring teacher who dares a doubting
student to trust in her own abilities by
being brave enough to “make her
mark”. 

Primary students have also been
thinking about others in our school
community by naming their wishes
and hopes for this school year. 

Social and emotional learning is a foundation for many of
our most pressing priorities: SEL helps young people –
and adults – learn and practice skills that set them up for
academic success, fulfilling careers, healthy relationships,
and responsible civic engagement.
The research is clear: Social and emotional learning in
schools leads to positive outcomes, including better
academic performance, and decreases in stress and
anxiety.
There’s no one-size-fits-all approach: Social and
emotional learning brings families, schools, and
communities together to make sure every child has
caring relationships and what they need to learn, grow,
and thrive.

Social Emotional Learning 
Here are 3 things to know about social and emotional
learning (CASEL):

1.

2.

3.

Resources

https://healthymindsbc.gov.bc.ca/ease/
https://casel.org/fundamentals-of-sel/

https://zonesofregulation.com/what-is-sel-and-how-can-
we-talk-about-it/

FALL 2023



PAC News
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Announcements
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Announcements

Grade 6 Immunizations

Tour de Rock

Come Cheer on the Riders
Tuesday Oct. 3 @ 8:50 am



Important Dates                                                            Staff Email Addresses

FALL 2023
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